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From the Royal British Legion
Remembrance Sunday is part of our modern history
and it is so encouraging to see that it is being taught
in schools.

Badsey First School is a primary example of this as
the children are actively involved with projects
relating to World War Il and even hold their own
memorial service where they invite members of the
Royal British Legion, men and women along. This
includes a standard bearer and a cenotaph (model
of course) where a poppy wreath is laid.
Remembrance Sunday parade from the Royal
British Legion club also involves the youth groups in
the village, Cubs, Scouts, Brownies, Guides and
others. These groups all have their own standards
and bearers.
The parade is led by the men and women of Badsey
Branch proceeded by their standards.
Each year a group of ladies and guests travel to
London to see the Festival of Remembrance at the
Royal Albert Hall, which is shown on TV.

Val Taylor

This years service of Remembrance will be held Sunday
the 10th November. The parade will start from Badsey
Royal British Legion at 10.40am arriving at the church
at 10.45am for the service which will be lead by Revd.
Richard Court.

From the young people

Remembrance
This is about remembering the men who fought and died
in world war | and Il who gave their life for us and fought
for their country and about the people who were affected
by it including the families.

Some of the men were very young; they were all brave
and courageous and at times scared and frightened.

A poppy is worn to let us reflect on what they went
through and what they gave. The poppy was one of the
only plants to grow on the barren battlefields and
represent blood and grief.

Hannah

War
See pain, feel pain
Mud and darkness
Tired and agony
Guns and screams
Dead bodies and its cold

Men cry with pain,

This tight cramped space is driving me insane
Cigarette and bomb smoke fills the air

Gun shots are fired, | sit and stare

So many people shout and scream

But these are my men and this is my team

Dead bodies are all | can smell

| can feel my feet are beginning to swell

| sit here cold and alone

| wonder if I'll be here when | get old

So many people shout and scream

But these are my men and this is my team

Bullet after bullet men fire

My only sight is mud and barbed wire

Men scrabble over the top

Second later having to drop

So many people shout and scream

But they were my men and they were my team

Courtney
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from The Revd Richard Court

Dear All,

As we enter the month of November with the
§ clocks having gone back an hour our thoughts
turn autumnal and to the season of All Saints,
All Souls and Remembrance. All Saints is a time
to celebrate the Saints who have gone before us while at All
Souls we particularly remember loved ones departed, and
at Remembrance we give thanks for all those who gave their
lives so that we might enjoy the freedom which we have. In
the words of the Kohima Epitaph —When you go home, tell
them of us and say, for their tomorrow, we gave our today
War is an abomination, it is — or at least should be - the last
resort after everything else has failed. What then is the
churches stance on war? Well the early church for probably
the first 300 years or so was strongly pacifist. Using phrases
such as "do not go forth as soldiers"; and "only without the
sword can the Christian wage war: for the Lord has
abolished the sword. It was from about the year 314 that
Christian philosophers began to formulate the doctrine of
what is called the Just War. The theory (in its simplest form)
has six headings which specify conditions for judging if it is
just to go to war, and conditions for how the war should be
fought, and although it was extensively developed by
Christian theologians, it can be used by people of every faith
and none. The headings are: (1) Just cause - the war must

2 er For The Month

confront an unquestioned danger. (2) Proper authority - the
legitimate authority must declare the war and must be
acting on behalf of the people. (3) Right Intention - the
reasons for declaring the war must actually be the
objectives, not a masking of ulterior motives. (4) Last Resort
- all reasonable peaceful alternatives must have been
exhausted or have been deemed impractical or ineffective.
The contentious parties must strive to resolve their
differences peacefully before engaging in war, e.g. through
negotiation, mediation, or even embargoes. (5)
Proportionality - the good that is achieved by waging war
must not be outweighed by the harm. What good is it to
wage war if it leaves the country in total devastation with no
one really being the winner? (6) Probability of success - the
achievement of the war's purpose must have a reasonable
chance of success. In the words from Archbishops Desmond
Tutu and Justin Welby: any intervention must provide an
outcome which improves the chances of long term peace
and reconciliation and the crisis needs to be resolved
through "human intervention, not military intervention".
And so as Remembrance draws near we remember with
grateful hearts those who gave their lives in the service of
others and we pray for peace. We will remember them.

AKiherd.

Church Ministry Team

Vicar: The Revd Richard Court 834550
The Vicarage
High Street
Badsey

Assistant Curate: The Revd Anne Potter 424429

Churchwardens: Mr Chris Smith 830217
Vacancy

Readers: Mrs Penny Christison 830367
Mrs Sue Cole 831260
Mrs Margaret Pye 833537

Church Services

Sunday 3

10.30 am ten30@st.james

6.30 pm All Souls Service
Sunday 10

10.45 am Service of Remembrance

6.30 pm Eucharrist
Sunday 17

11.00 am Family Eucharist

6.30 pm Evensong
Sunday 24

9.30 am Eucharist

6.30 pm Evensong
Sunday 1 December

4.00 pm Christingle

Morning Prayer is said at 7.45 am each weekday
at Badsey except Tuesday, which is a Eucharist.

There is also a monthly Eucharist service on the first
Wednesday in the Month at 10.00 am

From The Parish Registers
Baptisms

6 October Tilly Marieanne Davis
Funeral Services

14 September Ivor Kenneth Nailor
11 October Andrew John Churchill

Holy Matrimony

NONE

St James' Flower Guild
Rota

Ist Sunday: Pat & Sue
2nd Sunday: Annette & Sheila
3rd Sunday: Julie & Barbara
4th Sunday: Hazel & Hazel

Thank you ladies for the flowers in church during
October, especially the beautiful arrangements for
the Harvest Festival. Also thanks goes to the
donations of flowers, fruit and vegetables.
Any queries regarding church flowers please
contact me.

Hazel Stewart 832007



The Round Robin group is in need
of support if this group is to
continue next year, not financial;
but bodies through my door. We
have a meeting on 21st November and another on 19th
December both of these will be social events. With so
few attending now, there is little else | can organise; but
we seem to have plenty to talk about just the same.

Please support the group it is harder to restart a group
once it ceases to be on an agenda, and | am trying hard
not to have to take that action. We meet at 2.30p.m at
my home 16 Binyon Close Badsey. There are very few
places in society that offer open conversation tea and
biscuits for 50p!

More information from Cheryl Mitchell 832436
roundrobin@ourbenefice.org.uk

In the Badsey and Wickhamford
monthly newsletter in January 1949
the following article was printed:

WAR MEMORIAL TABLET

The design for the Tablet has been approved by the
Diocesan Advisory Committee, and a Faculty has been
applied for. It is disappointing, however, to report that
at the moment only about half the estimated cost of the
Tablet has been covered by subscriptions. Will intend-
ing subscribers please send their gifts as soon as pos-
sible to Mr. I. E. Knight or Mr. P. H. Sparrow.

Tower News et
With all the lovely weather we have been 'tv ’ri}
having, it is difficult to think into PIRLA WAL
November the month of Fogs etc. : “
Our visiting teams have done us proud making up for the
very hit and miss practise and service ringing.
Our next thoughts will be hopefully towards Christmas -
where has the year gone - and encouraging enough
ringers to take part in a very packed schedule. If only we
could encourage a few more to come and take part
in this very interesting past time!!!

More information from Hilary Bolton 830246
bellringing@ourbenefice.org.uk

The Wheatsheaf Inn

Tel: 01386 830380

*Fresh, Homemade Food
*Function Room

*Oak Beamed Restaurant
*Traditional Ales

*Bed & Breakfast

www.thewheatsheafinnbadsey.co.uk

EASY to find..

EASY to park...
EASY to shop...

irae=lim &
il B

For all your mobility needs

Visit our SHOWROOM on Vale
Business Park, Stewart House,
Enterprise Way, Evesham, WR11 1GS

t: 01386 443857
www.my-indy.co.uk

ETERUNION

Christian care for families
We were joined at October's meeting by former

Diocesan President, Margaret Penn who spoke
about making The Mothers' Union relevant today.
Margaret told us of successful literacy project being
run in Africa by MU members, prison projects,
where members are working with families at visiting
times, members also work with staff at maternity
wards supporting families. We also heard about
new Away from it all projects, families who have
been through difficult times are sent on holiday by
the MU. We have seen our members involved in
knitting projects. Also many MU groups are involved
with local food banks as we are with Caring Hands
in the Vale. Margaret said members of MU work
lovingly but quietly within their community support-
ing family life. Finally Margaret told us that all these
projects need the support of member's prayers.

Sue Cole
Our meetings are held in church on 2nd Tuesday
of each month at 2.30 pm and visitors are always
welcome.

Our next meeting will be: 12th November
The Speaker will be: Leslie Grinnell

The topic will be: "Royal British Legion Remembrance”

More information from Penny Christison 830367
mu@ourbenefice.org.uk

F th If you would like an article
Pom in the January 2014
Editor edition, please ensure that

your submission is with

the editor by midday on
10th December as Community News will be going
to the printers earlier than usual to ensure delivery
in time for the New Year.
Don't forget, you don’t have to wait until the 10th of
the month, as soon as your piece is ready drop it into
the editor at the contacts at the front of the magazine.

The Round of Gras

Badsey %

Tel: 01386 830206

Q

enabled living

OPEN 11:00 am - 11:00 pm
EVERYDAY

www.roundofgras.co.uk




Coronation Street
Disabled Club

Friday 4 October was a very special day for the
Coronation Street Disabled Club when they

celebrated their 30" Anniversary with a big party for
70 people at the Badsey Remembrance Hall. As
well as members and helpers, guests included
some who had actually started up the Club all those
years ago and others who had helped them in
various ways.

The afternoon began with a welcome from their
President Pat Gibson, who had been the Club’s first
chairman. This was followed by a DVD produced by
John and Will Dallimore of chairman Jean Dyke in
which she talked of many of the events that had
happened over the years and how important the
Club was to all its members and helpers.

Another DVD featuring member Eddy Erskin when
he visited Buckingham Palace to receive his MBE
from the Queen was shown. Eddy is a remarkable
character and although only having one leg and
many complaints, he is always cheerful and the life
and soul of any party.

After tea which was provided by Fiesta Cakes the
Dallimore’s showed us their famous and hilarious
'Doug Deep - A Journey Through Asum Grammar'
Our thanks are due to Will and John Dallimore,
Mary Callaghan (our treasurer) for running a very
successful raffle with the help of Irene Carter,
Bridget Walker and Sue Joyce and to all who came
to help us celebrate this special event.

4

Jean Dyke

A Big Thank You

| am sure, like me, many of you have been
impressed with the lovely flower display in the old
fountain in Badsey High Street. This has been
planted, watered and tended all through the
summer and has now been replaced by some very
pretty pansies.

Surely a very big thank you is due to Keith and
Sheila Taylor, the two unsung hero’s who have
carried out which does really does make a
difference to the look of High Street.

Are you seeking a venue for your club meetings?

Does your sports team / club need a playing field,
hall or gymnasium?

Are you searching for a location for a meeting?

Then look no further than

Blackminster Middle School

We offer the following facilities at competitive rates:-

Hall with stage and state of the art lighting rig & audio,
visual system
ICT Suites

Playing fields and hard play area

Cricket wicket and bouldering wall
Gymnasium

Food and Design Technology rooms
Library

For further information or to arrange to visit the school to
view the facilities please contact the School Business
Manager, Anne Piercy on 01386 830311 or email
apiercy@blackminster.worcs.sch.uK

Find a place inside where there's joy, and the joy
will burn out the pain.
Joseph Campbell
Don't judge each day by the harvest you reap but
by the seeds that you plant.
Robert Louis Stevenson

mMonthly Quiz
No. 3

All answers begin with the first letter of the current
month.

The beginning of the end of WWII?
Answer in next months edition.

October’s Answer: Octave

Jean Dyke
/] @
QualitySolicitors J¢°%, VAN, CAR = =
Thomson & Bancks m(‘Dw & MINIBUS I I
A friendly welcome awaits you at Crpes HIRE A

QualitySolicitors Thomson & Bancks

37 High Street, Pershore
01386 562000

27 Church Street, Tewkesbury
01684 299633

9 Imperial Square, Cheltenham
01242 235250

www.qualitysolicitors.com/tblaw
thomsonbancks@qualitysolicitors.com

Blackminster Business Park

Contact Alan: 01386 833700

GROUNDWORKS & CIVIL ENGINEERING LTD.
01386 830626 07973 361143

69 Bretforton Road
Badsey, Evesham
Worcestershire, WR11 7XQ

office@diggitgroundworks.co.uk




¢ DParish Council News

Horsebridge Avenue-Play Area.

Thank you to the many residents and children that at-

tended the open afternoon on 4t September 2013 to
look at the plans for the play area at Remembrance Hall.
The feedback was very positive and there were some
really good suggestions and ideas for the area. The
youth bus was a huge success.

A new litter bin is due to be installed next to the kickwall
at Horsebridge Avenue.

Caring Hands in the Vale.

There is a collection box located in Badsey church which
collects provisions for the food bank at Caring Hands in
the Vale, Evesham, anyone in Badsey is welcome to
donate here for onward delivery to families that need
help in the Vale. Badsey PC would welcome any
suggestions to how it can help.

Litter Pick.

Thank you to Badsey Guides who took part in a village
litter pick in September 2013, they did a fantastic job
and collected 10 bags of rubbish. PLEASE can we ensure
that we try and maintain their high standard around the
village.

Woodland Trust Trees.

Free trees from Woodland Trust will be arriving in

Badsey between 4t and 8t November 2013 for planting
around the village by local groups. If you have any ideas
on where they can be planted, please contact the Parish
Clerk.

Parish Clerk: Andrea Evans (Mrs),
Ty Gwen, Church Street, Offenham, WR11 8RW.
Tel: 760332 Email: badseypc@yahoo.co.uk

Parish Council Meeting- Dates 2013.

The dates for the forthcoming Parish Council Meetings
are as follows:

e Wednesday 20" November 2013.

e Wednesday 18t December 2013.
Meetings start at 7.30pm with a public forum for 10
minutes from 7.30pm until 7.40pm.

Badsey Society

FAMILY HISTORY EVENING
Friday 29" November, 7.30 pm, The Wheatsheaf

Are you interested in family history? Do you want
help in your researches? If the answer is yes, then
why not come along to our special workshop when
a panel of experts will be on hand to give guidance
and advice. There will also be the opportunity to
view subscription websites such as Find My Past,
Ancestry and the British Newspaper Archive. The
war-time National Farm Survey, which transcribers
worked on earlier in the year, will also be available
to view. If you have items of interest relating to your
own family, then why not bring them along. This is
an informal evening, giving members the
opportunity to chat and drink whilst learning more
about family history. Free to members, non-
members £1.
Marueen Spinks
Chairman, The Badsey Society

Worcester - Magdeburg

Partnershin
Badsey with Kroppenstedt, Wegeleben and Hausneindorf
This year is a year with no official visit. There has been
two private visits to Germany.

We have remembered each other in prayers at services
on specific Sundays.

Alex Christison

partnership@ourbenefice.org.uk

SPARIY

SPAR / POST OFFICE BADSEY

CHIROPODIST

14-16 High Street

Dry Cleaning Service
Pay Point for

|, Telephone gas bills
and TV licences

Mon - Fri 6.30am - 8.30pm
Sat 7.00am - 8.30pm
Sun 8.00am - 5.00pm

PROUD SUPPORTERS OF

BADSEY
RANGERS FC

Buy One get
One Free

Purchase any regular
sub & drink and get
another free of charge
(of equal or lesser valus)

Valid at Subway Evesham or Stratford Maybird Centre

Yvonne Hartley

D.S.Ch.(oxon) Inst.Ch.P
HPC Registered

Home visits and surgery

For Appointments:

01386 833520
Mobile: 07833 595020

a gentle approach to painful feet




women®s Section

The monthly meeting of Badsey
Aldington & Wickhamford branch of the
Royal British Legion Women’s section for
September always takes the form of a
Harvest Festival. This year was no
exception. Richard Court came along
once again to conduct our service which he had also
compiled and printed for us. The ladies always look

forward to his visit and ‘book "him in advance annually.

Some times he is not available the week of our meeting
due to other commitments, but we are only too willing
to change our dates for him. Due to our pianist Pat Gorin
having ‘eye problems’ she was unable to accompany the
singing but we managed particular as some members
belong the church choir and some others belonging in
the past.

After attending to the official Legion business after our
service the ladies enjoyed a Ploughman's supper as
refreshments this evening.

We asked Richard if he would be judge to our
Anniversary competition which was CRYSTAL,which he
found quite difficult with the numerous items the ladies
had brought

In the end he chose the boxed presentation glasses that
Iris Syril was presented with on her retirement.

The chairman thanked the members for bringing such a

good selection of Harvest Produce along this evening.

This was then auctioned off. Good laugh and fun ,you’ve
never seen an auction like this one!!From the proceeds
£20.00 was given to the church.

Although our meetings deal with Legion Business it is
also a social night out when we all enjoy ourselves,even
our speakers remark on what a good crowd we are and
just enjoy.

Any one are welcome to come along and see for
yourselves, NO connection with the armed forces are
required.

We meet usually the 4th Wednesday in the month in the
small lounge of the Legion Club ,Badsey 7.30pm.

BUZZ Electrical
Ltd

¢ Commercial, Industrial & Domestic
Installations

¢ Complete design package for retail &
industry

¢ CAT 5 Data structured cabling installations

¢ Fire Alarm & Nurse call systems

e CCTV

¢ Complete maintenance contracts for

EVESHAM 01386 423600

www.buzzelectrical.co.uk

Fuelcare

C

October was our AGM, but November we will be having
a lady demonstrating Flower arranging. December Wed
18th and Badsey are hosts to the Group 2 meeting in
the large room,an evening to start off the Christmas
festivities.

Val Taylor

Come along and have some fun.

A story, a craft, games and meet

4\95ay,
) some new friends

oy
ﬁ% Our next meeting is on 24th November
11.00am - 12.00pm
at
St James Church, Badsey.
Do come along and join the fun.

Any child 4 years upwards are welcome

It's free, give it a go

More information from Wendy Morrey 831080
jigsaw@ourbenefice.org.uk

ey Your Local Supplier of
Domestic, Commercial &
Pace Agricultural Fuels &
Lubricants

Cornmill Road, Evesham, Worcs. WR11 t Plan, Pi

All Souls Service

Every year at the beginning of November we
remember all those who have died, at this moving
and special evening service. The names of those
who have died over the last year are read out, in
addition to which, names of others who have died
previously can be added. If you would like a name
of a family member or friend to be included please
add the name of the person to be remembered to
the list by the font in church or contact one of the
Ministry team. During the service there will be an
opportunity to light a candle in their memory. All are
welcome - this years service is 3rd November at
6.30pm.

Chris Smith

JAMES GLOVER
GARDEN MAINTENANCE

Hedge Clipping,
Pruning,Weeding,
Planting and Removing
Shrubs.
Preparing Vegetable Plots

y service and

2LL - Boiler Mai

e scheme

T

=

NN ERER NS ENNE
APPROVED DOMESTIC
CONTRACTOR INSTALLER

For more information call your local Evesham depot on

01386 442226

Tel: 01386 830409




Biownies

At Badsey Brownies on the
18th September the Brownies had
an Indian Night! They all did exciting activities such as
dressing up, drawing patterns on their hands and
playing Indian games.

One of the games was to kick a ball with one foot,
hopping on one foot and trying to push the ball around
the course. It was played by many Indian people and
most of the Brownies loved it.

One other was to build up an Indian elephant
using a dice hoping to roll a number you needed. It
was quite hard because many Brownies couldn’t roll
the number they wanted to start off.

When it came to dressing up every Brownie was
excited! The had many pieces of material with detailed
patterns on them and turn into a dress. The Brownies
had to wrap the material around them to form a dress,
which looked mostly like a toga (Greek clothing). After
they had dressed up as Indian women they all put on
a small pattern on their forehead.

Every Indian lady looks beautiful with a tattoo! The
Brownies all did a patterns on the hands and special
face paint pencils. Some of the Brownies patterns
were beautiful and some of them made up their own
patterns. Very creative!

The Brownies all made and designed an Indian
Elephant with different coloured chalks. At the end
every Brownie was offered some coconut Indian
pudding, which looked like rice, and most of the
Brownies loved it! Most of the Brownies ask for
seconds and were offered thirds!! Every Brownie
enjoyed the day and loved all the fun activities. They
are probably all looking forward to next week!

Charlotte
£100 RAISED

Badsey Brownies held a Coffee Evening to raise funds for
McMillan Cancer Care. They all became waitresses for the
evening, carrying tea, coffee and cakes to parents and friends.
A large table was spread with an array of cakes made by the
girls and their families. The table was bare at the end of the
evening apart from a few crumbs that we left for the guides. The
brownies helped to clear tables, wash up and sweep the hall.
Thanks go to all parents, family and friends who came and
supported the girls and made donations totalling £160 which
has been sent to McMillan Cancer Care.

Sue Cole

from Fridge Dates
Local dates for your diary

16th November
The RSCM Worcester Choirs Festivel
Worcester Cathedral
www.rscmworcester.com

2nd - 6th December
Garden Model Railway Santa Special
17 Binyon Close
5.30pm - 7.30pm
More information from Ralph Bolland
lizral.bolland@btinternet.com

For the full list of events go to:
www.ourbenefice.org.uk

To have your event listed email:
fridgedates@ourbenefice.org.uk

2014 will see Brownie Guiding Celebrating
100 years! Did you know Badsey has had a
Brownie Pack for 40 years!

For more information about the Big Brownie
Birthday visit the National Brownie Guiding
website www.girlguiding.org.uk/brownies

Sue Cole has been working with
Brownies as a leader for 40 years
with 1st RAF Debden Brownies,
with 24th Enfield (St. Michaels)
Brownies and currently with 1st
Badsey Brownies. In recognition of
her work, Sue was presented with
# her long service award by the
Worcestershire County
Commissioner at a special Thanks and Recognition tea.
Julia Routledge

For a sympathetic and respectful
service contact:

TOMLINS FUNERAL
DIRECTORS

Every care and attention given

WIZPAN

- Blackminster Business Park -

Ebay selling on commission

Home

M T Q/ Office

Work
Emergency

Mobile Tyre Services

Car / Van / 4x4

...we can come to you

24 hours a day

01386 765133

36 The Leys,
Bengeworth
Evesham

National sz ociation
of Funeral Dilectors

e China

¢ House Clearance

e Collectables & Curios

e All Items Bought & Sold

MARY CAMPBELL

Email: wizpan@chessbroadband.co.uk
Tel: 01386 833894

01386 834938 | 07772927841
sales@mtstyres.co.uk
www.mtstyres.co.uk

Head Office:
2 Bretforton Road,
Badsey,
Evesham




| Badsey Society
Forthcoming Fvents

Friday 1st November

'Vicars, Virginia and Wickhamford'
An illustrated talk by lan Gibson
Wheatsheaf Inn, 7.30pm

Friday 29th November

'Family History Workshop'
Discover your ancestors
Wheatsheaf Inn, 7.30pm

"CHRISTMAS FAYRE & TABLE TOP"
On Saturday, November 23rd, Evesham Volunteer
Centre will be holding a pre-Christmas Fayre and Table
Top, at the Rembrance Hall, which will commence at
10am until 12noon. If you would like to book a Table
(£7.00) please call Mavis Harris on 831104 .

Cardening Tips

Tackle maintenance jobs, like painting walls and preserving
fences which are so much easier once branches of trees and
shrubs are bare.

Do you have a tip for the garden that you would like to share with the
village? Email: badseyeditorial@ourbenefice.org.uk

USEFUL NUMBELRS

PETER LUFF, MP for Mid Worcestershire holds
regular surgeries in Droitwich and Evesham.

Tel: 01905 763952

E-mail: luffpj@parliament.uk

Website: www.peterluff.org.uk

or write to: House of Commons, London, SWTA
OAA

Badsey Remembrance Hall 01386 300354

Police (General Switchboard) 0300 333 3000

Pressure Point(Local Drugs Helpline)0800 652 9664

FRANK (National Drugs Helpline) 0800 77 66 00

Victim Support 0845 3030 200

(helping people cope with crime)

Domestic Violence Helpline 0800 980 2946

Childline 0800 11 11
(Children and young people helpline)
Crimestoppers 0800 555111

(Report information about crime, anonymously)

CAB 01386 443737
(Advice and information on a range of issues,
including housing, benefits, consumer,
employment, money and debt)

love + compassion - justice * freedom

Kingdom values

Love, compassion, justice and freedom. These are
the values that will bring about the kingdom of God on
Earth.

As part of the 2020 Vision Group, set up by the
Bishop's Council to discern what God's vision is for
the diocese, we launched Kingdom People in 2011.
Kingdom People is an initiative to aid churches in
living out the Gospel in practical, meaningful ways -
making an impact on the world around them.

Focusing on the 8 priorities
Over the coming months, we're focusing on the
values and priorities of being 'Kingdom People'.
Each month we'll be looking at a different aspect of
Kingdom People, drawing on the 8 priorities that
Bishop John has introduced.
We'll be providing you with video interviews, articles,
resources and ideas and more to help inspire and
bless you.

www. cofe-worcester.org.uk/kingdom-people

Wheatsheaf Fillm Club

Luvvies

Don't forget its Film Club this coming Saturday 2nd
November.

We are showing "Rocky Horror Picture Show”
Don't forget your cushions!!

Clivey
X

Wickhamford Cardening
Club

The November meeting is scheduled for Wednesday
27th November 2013 at 7.30pm in the Memorial Hall.
This is the final meeting of 2013 and is the Club's Social
Evening. Members are welcome to bring friends. For
further information please contact Dorothy Turpitt
01386 830834.

Sue Slayt

Just A Thought

Change your thoughts and you change
your world.

- Norman Vincent Peale

Your Church Website:
www.ourbenefice.org.uk




